
PARISH MISSION STATEMENT�

  As individuals and families, our mission as the Parish Community of Saint Joseph is to 

live fully the call of Jesus Christ, to be the People of God by giving witness to the Gospel, 

passing on our Catholic tradition, strengthening the spiritual life of parishioners and �

serving those in need. We are committed to being an active, welcoming, and supportive 

community, proclaiming Christ’s teaching through word and deed.   �
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CONTACT US�

�

Rectory and Parish Office�

194 Oxford Street North, Auburn, MA 01501�1529�

  Phone            508�832�2074    �

  Fax � �  508�832�8894�

  Regular Office Hours�

       Monday �Thursday 9:00 a.m.� 3:00 p.m.�

  Email  stjoes01501@gmail.com�

�

Pastor� � � �   Rev. Paul M. Bomba�

Secretary� � �   Ms. Jean  Ashton�

Director of Music� �   Ms. Judy Freelander�

Maintenance � � �   Mr. Todd Darling�

�

Religious Education and Parish Center�

 68 Central Street, Auburn, MA 01501�2310�

  Phone �  508�832�6683�

  Fax� �  508�407�8952 �

  Email  stjoesreledaub@gmail.com�

�

Director of Religious Education      Ms. Lisa Wass�

Maintenance � � �         Mr. Errol Hall� �

�

Outreach Ministry�

   Mrs. Dianne Trumbour     508 832�6755�

   Outreach to hospitals, nursing homes, and homebound�

   Visits gladly made upon request� �

� �         �

MASSES�

�

Lord’s Day Weekend Masses�

  Saturday Vigil     4:00 p.m. in the church�

  Sunday   7:00 and 9:00 a.m. in the church�

�       10:30 a.m. at the parish center�

�

�

��

Weekday Masses�

  Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday  8:00 a.m. �

  Thursday    5:00 p.m.�

   Friday        8:00 a.m.�

�

�

�

Sacrament of Penance�

      Saturday   3:00�3:30 p.m.�

                     or by appointment�



ST. JOSEPH CHURCH�

A Prayer in Time of Pandemic�

�

O God, whose Only Begotten Son 

bore the weight of human suffering for 

our salvation, hear the prayers of your 

Church for our sick brothers and �

sisters and deliver us from this time of 

trial. �

�

Open our ears and our hearts to the 

voice of your Son: Be not afraid, for I 

am with you always.�

 �

Bless all doctors and nurses, �

researchers and public servants; give 

us the wisdom to do what is right and 

the faith to endure this hour, that we 

might gather once again to praise your name in the heart of 

your Church, delivered from all distress  and confident in 

your mercy. �

Through Christ our Lord. Amen.�

Saturday January 16, 2021 

Holy Communion�

Fred Fraini�

Lector�

Doreen Goodrich�

Altar Servers �

Sadie Bickford�

�

�

************************************* 

Sunday,  January 17 2021 

7:00 AM�

�

Holy Communion�

Jean Ashton�

Lector�

Dorothy Jacques�

Altar Server�

Al Pastick�

9:00 AM�

�

Holy Communion�

John Coughlin�

Lector�

Patty Bickford�

Altar Server�

Nathan Boucher�

10:30 AM�

�

Holy Communion�

Lisa Wass�

Lector�

Mary Skorvanek�

Altar Server�

Paul Molis�

Saturday, January 9, 2021�

4:00PM        Ann R. Cote�

                     by daughter Judith�

Sunday, January 10, 2021�

7:00AM        Marvin Degon�

                     1st Anniversary Remembrance�

                      by Kelly�

9:00AM        John and Stasia�

10:30AM      Msgr. Ed Haddad�

Monday, January 11, 2021�

8:00AM        Carolyn Hussey�

                     by the Hickey family�

Tuesday, January 12, 2021�

8:00AM        Robert Cicio, Jr.�

                     Birthday Remembrance�

                     by family�

Wednesday, January 13, 2021�

8:00AM        Bill and Joan�

Thursday, January 14, 2021�

5:00PM        People of St. Joseph Parish�

Friday, January 15, 2021�

8:00AM       Bill and Clarence�

Saturday, January 16, 2021�

4:00PM       John Misiuk�

                    20th Anniversary Remembrance�

                     by family�

Sunday, January 17, 2021�

7:00AM       Walter and Joyce�

9:00AM       Lena�

10:30AM     John and Sophie�

The sympathies of our parish  

are  extended to the family of 

Nancy Roy 

who recently passed away. 



AUBURN, MASSACHUSETTS�

� Dear People of Saint Joseph Parish,�

�

   Pope Francis carried on the tradition of dedicating the first day of the calendar year as a World Day of 

Peace. The tradition began with Pope Paul VI during the height of the Cold War. His challenge to the 

Church and the world was to petition God for peace. If we want peace, we must pray for it. World 

peace is on everyone’s wish list. We must cooperate with God’s grace and take God’s direction in 

order to make it become a reality.�

  Pope Francis marked January 1, 2021, the 54

th

 annual 

observance, with a document titled “A Culture of Care as a Path to 

Peace.” Our Holy Father noticed the care that people took during 

the pandemic. It inspired him that people exercised an 

extraordinary amount of care for each other during a time of crisis. 

His vision is that if people would only practice habitual care for each 

other, it would lead to the peace that seems to elude humanity.�

  Pope Francis started his meditation observing the care that God 

exercised in creation. He observed that God established the 

Sabbath as a great sign of care for his creation that Hebrew people 

exercised with fervor. Jesus advanced the Father’s care when he healed, forgave, and taught, like a 

shepherd caring for sheep. The early disciples practiced Jesus’ compassion and care in the early 

Church when they did works of mercy. It is a tradition still practiced in the Church today.�

  The Pope continues promoting a culture of care. It aspires to work for the common good of all people. 

It becomes established with a spirit of solidarity that confirms that we are all in this together as the 

human family. It expands through a respect and care for our environment that places us in communion 

with all of God’s natural creation.�

  A culture of care would reduce and eliminate a culture of waste, violence, death, and inequality. It 

would bring relief to people who suffer from poverty, disease, slavery, armed conflict and 

discrimination.�

  The culture of care would be a guiding compass that would lead toward a humane future that would 

value the dignity of each person and act with solidarity toward the common good. Such a culture 

requires an education that begins in the family with the care that parents exercise with their children. 

Schools and universities continue the process promoting the fundamental dignity of each human 

person and human rights. It is further enhanced in religious groups who care for the poor and work for 

social justice.�

  The conclusion that the Pope draws is that there can be no peace without a culture of care.�

  May that culture of care grow in our parish. May it bring God’s peace.�

�

Sincerely, Fr. Paul Bomba�

Stewardship!!�

The Baptism of the Lord�

“And a voice came from the heavens, ‘You are my beloved Son; with 

you I am well pleased.” (Mark 1:11)�Through our bap�sm, we too, 

are daughters and sons of God. �We are disciples of Jesus. �As true 

disciples we are called to ac�vely par�cipate in our Catholic faith, 

not just be mere bystanders. �This means working in collabora�on 

with the Holy Spirit and discerning how we are being asked to use 

our gi$s. �Using our gi$s for the benefit of others and not just for our 

own interests and comfort. �
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Parish Support�
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The second collec�on this weekend is for 

Maintenance.�

The second collec�on next weekend is for  Fuel.�

Thank you for your con'nued support �

of our parish.�

Remember in your Prayers 

Shirley Connor � Michael Prew�

Judith Daniels � Bill Dee � Graceann Dee �

Patrick Dee � Elsie Faneuil � Bonnie Lemoine�

Cindy Fitzgerald � Sharon Grybowski �

Phyllis Hammond � Deborah Johnston �

Anne Kirby � Helen M. Leketa � Cynthia Young�

Pauline Mercier � Deborah Mink � Victoria Mink  

Rob Cooney � Jim Tobin � Peter Vandale�

  Erin O’Toole � John Rocheford � Daniel Roy  �

Jillian Roy � Carlene Sherbourne � Susan Miale�

Richard Laprade � Raymond Looney �

Alex Orloff � Kevin Dobson�

 Peggy Markvenas � Kathy Stasaitis�

Sunday, January 10, 2021�

�Thankfully, we are able to resume our regular mass schedule with safety precautions in place.�

If you are feeling sick, are exhibiting any of the following symptoms (fever, cough, shortness of breath, chills, muscle pain, headache, 

sore throat or new loss of taste or smell), or have potentially been exposed to someone with confirmed or suspected COVID�19, then you 

should not attend services in�person. �

A potential exposure means having household contact or having close contact (within 6 feet) with an individual with �

confirmed or suspected COVID�19 for a prolonged period of time (over 10 minutes) while the person is symptomatic or 48 hours before 

symptoms develop. Persons who are particularly vulnerable to COVID�19 according to the Centers for Disease Control (e.g., due to age 

or underlying conditions) are encouraged to stay home.�

Monday, January 11, 2021�

�

 �

Religious Education Classes Grades 3, 4 & 5�

4:00PM�5:15PM� Parish Center�

Religious Education Classes Grade 8�

6:45PM�8:00PM� Parish Center�

Saturday, January 16, 2021�

 �  �

Religious Education Classes Grades 1 & 2�

10:00AM�11:15AM� Parish Center�

CMSC Driver's Education�

8:30AM�3:00PM� Parish Center�

Sunday, January 17, 2021�

 �  �

Grade 2 Family Mass�

9:00AM� Church�

Weekly Goal�  $            7,500 �

Last Weekend�  $            4,774 �

Shor%all�  $         (2,726)�

Catholic University�  $               434 �

Debt Redux�  $               200 �

Year to Date� �

Budget�  $            7,500 �

Collec2ons�  $            4,774 �

Electronic Payment�  $               255 �

Shor%all�  $         (2,471)�



The Baptism of the Lord�

Volunteer To Help With Food Distribution�

Catholic Charities Emergency Stabilization �

Services located on Hammond Street in Worcester 

is looking for volunteers who might be able to �

assist them with distributing food in our food �

pantry. Volunteers must be available once a week 

from 11:30 am to 2:30 pm and be able to lift 

cases of food. Volunteer days: Monday � Friday. 

Thank you for your consideration. All help is much 

needed and appreciated! �

Contact: Maydeé Morales at 508�860�2206 or via e�mail to �

mmorales@ccworc.org.�

NEWS�

FROM�

�

.�

� �

�

�

�

�

�

�

No Religious Ed Classes�

Monday, January 18, in observance �

of Martin Luther King Day.�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

January In Home Lessons�

Lessons for the month of January are ready for pick up in 

the boxes outside of the parish center. Please drop off your 

completed December lessons before taking the lessons for 

January. �

Both in class and remote learning have been successful. 

Keep up the good work. �

There is still room in all grade levels to accommodate more 

students in class. If at any time you would like to make a 

change please call or email the office.�

2021 BREAKING BREAD BOOKS AVAILABLE�

If you would like to be able to follow �

along with the Order of Mass and the 

Scripture Readings each week, copies 

of the Breaking Bread book are �

available for $7.00. They can be �

purchased at any weekend Mass in the 

church and at the parish center. Please 

take them with you when you leave and 

bring them back with you each week as 

you attend Mass.�

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNERS�

       The Calendar Raffle began �

 on January 1

st

 and will continue until 

the end of the month.�

The lucky winners are:�

January 1      $25      Maryann Gagne�

January 2      $25      Tyler Rano�

January 3      $100    Marie Carbone�

January 4      $25      Ernie Thomas�

January 5      $25      Roland Beauregard�

The Baptism of Jesus�

The baptism of Jesus is recorded in the Gospel Bible books 

of Matthew, Mark, Luke, and John. In this story, we see that 

Jesus approaches John and asks to be baptized. John has 

been proclaiming the Gospel and baptizing those who �

repent of their sin, want to make right their relationship with 

God, and await the coming Messiah. 

John is astonished that Jesus, the �

sinless Son of God, is asking to be �

baptized and John feels like he should 

be the one asking Jesus to baptize 

him!��

The baptism was a crucial first step 

Jesus took as he began his ministry, an 

approximately three�year journey that 

would eventually lead him to the cross. According to Luke’s �

Gospel, Jesus was 30 years old when he was baptized.�

Jesus tells John that His baptism is "fitting for us to fulfill all 

righteousness". Jesus is baptized as a symbol of giving His 

will up to His Father and the beginning of His earthly �

ministry. God affirmed Jesus' baptism in a powerful way as 

recorded in Matthew's Gospel. As soon as Jesus was �

baptized and came up out of the water, the heavens 

opened. �John sees the Spirit of God descending like a 

dove upon Jesus and they hear God's voice 

from�heaven�say "This is my Son, the beloved, whom I 

have approved." The Holy Spirit descended on Jesus �

following his baptism. This was a sign that Jesus' ministry 

was empowered by the Spirit and would usher in peace 

between humankind and God. As Jesus rose from the �

water, God the Father spoke monumental words about who 

Jesus was, which left no question that Jesus was indeed 

the anticipated Messiah and beloved Son of God.�

Jesus didn’t need to repent or turn from sin, rather, his �

baptism served as a sign to John, and future generations of 

believers, that he was the Messiah. With this confirmation 

in place, John's mission to prepare the way for the Messiah 

was complete.��

Jesus' baptism account is a beautiful portrayal of the loving 

union of the Trinity � Father, Son, and Spirit. This moment 

in his life marked the beginning of his ministry in which he 

was partaking in the human experience fully as the spotless 

lamb of God sent to save the world.�

Source: Bible Study Tools�



The Baptism of the Lord�

               Join the Parish�

�Become a member of Saint Joseph Parish. Fill 

out one of the Parish Enrollment Forms found in 

the vestibule of the church or on the back table of 

the parish center. Place it in the mail, deliver it 

personally, or drop it in the collection basket. �

PLEASE TAKE YOUR�

BULLETIN HOME WITH YOU�

To help keep us all safe during the pandemic, �

if you handle a copy of the bulletin �

take it with you when you leave. �

Please do not put it back on the pile after Mass.�

Daily Mass, Sunday Mass, Family Rosary�

all continue to stream on�worcesterdiocese.org, and can be 

uploaded for automatic updating on eCatholic websites.��

Public Access Stations now carrying Masses:�

Daily Mass�

Worcester Ch 194 "the people's channel"�

 at 9 am�

Auburn Ch 191 at 9 pm�

Sunday Mass�

Worcester Ch 194 "the people's channel" 

Spanish Sunday Mass at 8 am and �

English Sunday Mass at 10 am (English Sunday Mass �

replays on Monday at 6 pm)�

Auburn Ch 191 Sunday at 10 am�

POLISH FOOD AVAILABLE IN DUDLEY�

St. Andrew Bobola Church, 54 West 

Main Street, continues to offer kielbasa 

(smoked, grilled or double smoked) for 

$12 per double�link package. Frozen �

golabki (stuffed cabbage) $3 each 

available in 4 or 6 per package. 

Kapusta/bigos is available for $10 per 

jar. Small pierogi (kapusta, kapusta 

with mushrooms, cheese or potato filled) are on sale for $7 

per dozen. Blueberry or strawberry pierogi on sale for $8 

per dozen. �

To order any time call the rectory at 508�943�5633.�

  The month of January is dedicated to the Holy Name of 

Jesus. "In the name of Jesus every knee should bow, of 

those that are in heaven, on earth and under the 

earth" (Phil 2:10). Christ's name is chosen in heaven, and 

the Angel Gabriel announces it when he informs the 

Blessed Virgin of the incarnation: "Behold thou shalt �

conceive in thy womb and shalt bring forth a son, and thou 

shalt call his name Jesus". It is a name that has marvelous 

implications, for it means "savior." The very name �

bespeaks the magnitude of His mission, His infinite love, a 

love that will cause Him to offer Himself up for us.�

  The name of Jesus is the sweetest of all names, and He 

who bears it is most worthy of all love. He who calls Jesus 

his friend can be assured that this friend is the most �

devoted and unselfish of all friends.�

  Jesus is our all. In His name we may pray to the Father 

with assurance of being heard. In His name the Church 

administers all her sacraments. In His name she offers all 

her prayers and blesses homes, the fields, and the sick. In 

the name of Jesus she casts out evil spirits, and at the hour 

of our death bids us, "Go forth, Christian soul." She �

assures us that whoever shall call upon this name will be 

saved. When our soul has departed this life to seek its �

eternal home, the Church asks in the name of Jesus, 

"Eternal rest give unto him, O Lord."�

� Benedict Baur, O.S.B.�

Did You Know?�

Recognizing Signs of Child Sexual Abuse�

Changes in behavior, extreme mood swings, withdrawal, 

fearlessness, excessive crying, bed�wetting, nightmares, 

fear of going to bed, sleep disorders, and a fear of certain 

places, people, or activities can be signs that a child has 

been traumatized by sexual abuse.�For particular help 

you may call:�Judith Audette, Director of Office for 

Healing and Prevention at (508) 929�4363�

Source: Philip J. Lazarus, "Trauma and Children: A Parent Handout for 

Helping Children Heal," VIRTUS, May 12, 2003.�

“This is my beloved Son�

 in whom I am well pleased.” �

 Are you considering making known the 

love of our Heavenly Father as a priest, 

deacon, sister or brother? Contact the 

Vocation Office at 508�630�4473 or 

email: director@worcestervocations.com.�

January 22 National Day of Prayer�

Did you know�that in Dioceses 

throughout the United States, January 

22 is designated as a Day of Prayer 

for the Legal Protection of Unborn 

Human Life? �As Catholics we are 

called to observe this day through the 

penitential practices of prayer, fasting 

and/or giving alms, in a way similar to 

our Lenten practices. �Learn more about how you can �

participate at�https://www.worcesterdiocese.org/jan�22�day�

of�prayer.��


